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1) Authorized the purchase of a new canine that will not alert on the presence of 

marijuana.  The total cost of the canine is $8,000.00, and includes the equipment and 

training needed for the canine and Corporal Jeff Courtney.  The $8,000.00 plus 

lodging and travel expenses for Corporal Courtney will be paid from General Fund 

Capital Outlay Reserved for Contingency budgeted line item. 

  

2) Authorized Officer Anthony Cubbage for a five percent (5%) pay increase for passing 

his probationary period, retroactive to January 1, 2021. 

 

3) Approved a request from the Shenandoah Volunteer Fire Company to accept their 

elected officers for 2021. The elected officers are as follows: President: Ikey Parks, 

Vice President: Billy Foltz, Secretary: Shane Clem, Treasurer: David Huffman, 

Chaplain: Ernie Shifflett, Chief: Dustin Lucas, Assistant Chief: James Williams, 

Captain: K. L. Jenkins, First Lt.: Zack Wells, Second Lt.: Ernie Shifflett, Third Lt.: 

Vacant, Chief Truck Driver: David Huffman, EMS Officer: Dustin Lucas, Chief 

Fire Warden: Billy Foltz, Wardens: Bobby Comer, Sr., Bobby Comer, Jr., and Joe 

Stover. 

 

4) Received a thank you letter from the Shenandoah Lions’ Club for the Town’s donation 

to their 2020 Christmas Cheer Boxes. 

 

5) Approved rebate payment to the Page County Economic Development Authority for 

$1,079.13 for Tactical Walls LLC and RHB Real Estate LLC, per the terms of the 

Enterprise Zone Performance Agreement.   

 

6) Approved a water and sewer application for construction of two new homes on lot 5 

and lot 6 on Ninth Street and Pennsylvania Avenue for Moccasin Investments, LLC to 

be built in 2021.  

 

7) Approved a water and sewer application for construction of a new home on lot 2 B on 

Back Road for Benjamin and Cassie Evick, to be built in 2021.  

 

8) Authorized payment of $3,120.00 to EI Technical Services to replace the Twelfth 

Street 6” flow water meter that is out of service from Utility Fund Capital Outlay 

Water and Sewer Equipment budgeted line item. 

 

9) Heard the Virginia Department of Health approved the location of the new well for the 

Town.  Burner Well Drilling will be contacted to start on the well exploration soon.  

 

10)  Heard the Shenandoah Heritage Association will be meeting to plan the Memorial    

Festival on February 4
th

 at 7:00 p.m. at Stevens Cottage.  Everyone is welcome and 

volunteers are needed! 
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